### 16TH STREET COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTER

#### NEWS

The 16th Street Community Health Center is run by a Board made up of residents like you. Although the funds for the Center have been cut, the Board intends to keep the Center open to serve you.

There are vacancies on the Board and elections will be held at a Community Meeting, Thursday, May 24th, 7:30, at the Center.

The Board holds monthly meetings on the second Tuesday night of each month, they review and approve all program activities.

Your help is needed. Please come to learn more about your Community Health Center, and ways you can help.

## Other Community Activities

Tenants Union Meeting May 22nd, 7:30 p.m. at the Christian Community Church Hall--2009 South 19th Street.

Centro Nuestro needs volunteer tutors call 645-7140 or come in-1135 South 16th Street. The 16th St. Community Health Center is located at 1036 South 16th St., at the corner of 16th and Washington. We are open for referral and information Monday thru Friday, 9-5. Call 672-1353.

#### CLINICS:

Well Baby -- 645-9330 Tuesdays 8:00 - 11:00 a.m.

Family Planning -- 271-8181 Thursdays 1:00 - 3:00 p.m.

Prenatal -- 672-1353 Mondays 1:00 - 4:00 p.m.

Nutrition -- 672-1353

Fridays

Sessions for adults and youth.
Daily sessions, call Mrs. DeNoyer
for time schedule.

9:30 - 11:30 a.m.

Youth Pregnancy Information Center

Help on: pregnancy, V.D., birth control, abortion, sex education and adoption agencies.

Tuesday and Thursday 4:00-6:00 Wednesday 6:00 - 9:00 p.m. Sex Education Classes: Thursdays, starting May 17, at 4:30. Call 672-1353, leave name and age.

If you have difficulty getting health services of any kind, including emergency care, if you are not satisfied with the care you do get, please call us and let us know, There are groups of health consumers working to improve services in Milwaukee. We can tell you about them and perhaps we can help you.

At present the members of the Board of Directors of HOPE, Inc. are:
Josephine Alden, Paula Castillo, Rita Dielen, Jan Ereth, Susan Jevaltes,
Andi Karwoski, Mary Anne McNulty, Julia Mendoza, John Pawasarat,
Ezequias Rivera, John Schupp, Pete Sheldon, Dr. Fred Tavill, Nancy Wright.

# Southside Coalition for Survival

The southside community faces a serious crisis if President Nixon's cuts in domestic programs (OEO, HEW, etc.) take effect. The effects of federal cuts mean that virtually all social service programs on the southside will be phased out or severly cut back.

Thirty three (33) social service agencies, organizations and groups on the southside, including the 16th Street Community Health Center, have joined together to form the Southside Coalition for Survival. The coalition is taking action to try and stop the cutbacks or find other sources of support from the city, county and state. The coalition feels the southside has been shortchanged in the past. (Last year more than 20 million dollars of federal money for social service programs and general urban development came to iilwaukee; the southside, with 30% of the low income residents of the City, received less than 2 million dollars.) The coalition is determined that the southside gets its fair share in the future.

The coalition needs the support of all southside residents. A community meeting to discuss this issue and enlist your active support will be held in the next month, as soon as the date is set you'll be immediately notified. We hope you and your neighbors will join us in this important activity.

THE HOPE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

## Phone Numbers to Remember:

医多种物理学员 医动脉管 医皮肤炎

Southside Health Center -- 645-9330

Guadalupe Clinic -- 384-1460

Southside Community Health Center -- 672-3151

Social Hygiene Clinic -- 278-3631

Rescue Squad -- 347-2323

Police Ambulance -- 765-2323

ICDP Centers

Centro Nuestro -- 645-7140 Mitchell St. -- 671-4060